

Sacramento City Unified School District

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

17 1377

5735 47th Avenue • Sacramento, CA 95824

Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent

BOARD OF EDUCATION

March 24, 2020

Jessie Ryan President Trustee Area 7 Sent via email to

Christina Pritchett Vice President Trustee Area 3

David Fisher

Sparamonto Citre Toogham Accountion

Michael Minnick 2nd Vice President Trustee Area 4 5300 Elvas Avenue Sacramento, CA 95819

RE: Successor Contract Negotiations

Lisa Murawski

Leticia Garcia Trustee Area 2

Mai Vang Trustee Area 5

Darrel Woo Trustee Area 6

Olivia Ang-Olson Student Board Member Dear Mr. Fisher:

We appreciate SCTA's negotiations team meeting with the District's negotiations team on March 3, 2020 to begin negotiations on a successor to our Collective Bargaining Agreement. We appreciate the productive conversations between the District and SCTA during this session. SCTA requested some follow up information and documents during the session and in writing the following day, and District staff provided an initial response with information on March 18, 2020. Staff is working to provide the remaining information quickly so that you have as much of it as possible before the next bargaining session.

At our session on March 3, the District's team shared copies of the District's proposals previously submitted to SCTA between August and December 2019 and responded to any questions from SCTA on those proposals. The District's team asked for, but did not receive any written responses from SCTA to these proposals and you did not provide a date on which the District could expect proposals on these articles from SCTA. You

We recognize that given the school closures and shelter in place orders due to COVID-19 and our shared interest in ensuring the health and well-being of our employees, we will need to take some extra precautions and look at video conferencing options for the budget presentation. We

